
From: Edward Eliopoulos
To: Kathleen Weeden
Cc: City Council; Board and Council Messages
Subject: Bayshore/Laguna Safety Problem
Date: Sunday, January 14, 2024 9:28:11 PM

You don't often get email from eteliopoulos.1@gmail.com. Learn why this is important

Caution: This email originated from an external source. Be Suspicious of Attachments,
Links and Requests for Login Information

Kathleen,

I wanted to send you a note in advance of the January 23, 2024, Venice City Council meeting,
which I plan to attend, and I will sign in to speak at the open to the public section of the
meeting. As residents on Bayshore Circle, my wife Cindy and I appreciate this opportunity to
share our safety concerns with Mayor Pachota and the Venice City Council.

As residents we regularly walk, bike, and drive Bayshore Drive and Laguna. Many of our
walks include our two grandsons, age 3 and 1. Safety is our top priority and we have had far
too many close calls while walking and biking.

The Island of Venice has changed, Venice today is not the Venice of ten or twenty years ago -
there are more and more people here, both residents and visitors coming onto the Island -
which only increases the chances of an accident or serious injury on streets like Bayshore and
Laguna. Bayshore/Laguna remains one of three main thoroughfares (along with Venice
Avenue and Barcelona) to get to the beach and the jetties. 

Please consider -

Bayshore/Laguna has become a heavily traveled and congested route, currently there is
a dangerous mix of cars, golf carts, trucks, service vehicles, construction vehicles,
motorcycles, motorized scooters, pedestrians, pet walkers, strollers, wheelchairs,
runners, bicyclists and bicycle groups all traveling the same narrow stretch.
From Harbor the road narrows down from approximately 100' to 20' onto Bayshore, this
narrow roadway adds to the congestion, there are no sidewalks, no pedestrian or bicycle
lanes - so everyone and every vehicle is on the road at the same time.
There are no shoulders on either side of the road, in fact, much of the route has open
swales for water run-off and that drop off is very close to the road.
To further add to the dangerous situation, there are numerous landscape, service, and
construction vehicles parked on both sides of the road every day.
The posted speed limit is 25 miles per hour, which given the heavy motor vehicle traffic
and mix of pedestrians and bicycles is too fast.
There are stop signs, but too many motorists either ignore them completely or simply
roll through them.
The current "share the road" effort is not working because motor vehicles do not yield to
either pedestrians or bicycles.

I would also point out that many residents expressed their concerns about the safety of
Bayshore and Laguna at the March 28, 2023, Venice City Council meeting. Also, Police
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officers, including Captain Andy Liesensring visited the area and determined that a
safety issue existed and recommended to the City's engineering department that a sidewalk
would help alleviate the problem. Furthermore, it was reported in the Venice Gondolier that
there is an amount in the current 2024 budget to design and build the sidewalk and that the
City Council unanimously approved that allocation.

 The current state of Bayshore/Laguna is a dangerous situation that is made more dangerous
with the addition of significant seasonal traffic and congestion. The City of Venice should not
wait for someone to be seriously injured before it takes appropriate action to address this
known hazard.

This is a dangerous situation, please do not miss this opportunity to fix it.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,
Ed Eliopoulos

-- 
Edward T. Eliopoulos
eteliopoulos.1@gmail.com
330-805-5808
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From: Louise Wohlford
To: City Council; Kathleen Weeden
Cc: Board and Council Messages
Subject: safety on Bayshore Drive
Date: Sunday, January 14, 2024 6:39:29 PM

You don't often get email from lbwohlford@yahoo.com. Learn why this is important

Caution: This email originated from an external source. Be Suspicious of Attachments,
Links and Requests for Login Information

Hello there.
It has come to our attention that there have been talks about how to make the short section of Bayshore
Dr a safer place.

1. making it a one-way seems like it would be a great way to make plenty of room for one lane for
traffic and one lane for bikers, walkers and runners. However, I can only imagine that is not an
easy option as would affect more than just the short sidewalkless area.

2. add a sidewalk - yikes none of our driveways are that deep plus there are the ditches, driveways,
etc that also would need to be figured out.  If this happens as the best option I would vote for it, of
course, to be on the other side (east side).  I guess follow-up questions regardless of which side,
who is responsible for when it fails (water), needs repairs, if there is an injury on it...etc. 

3. adding a larger berm on each side?  could this be an option that takes some from each side and
gives a wider edge for walking, running or biking without making an actual sidewalk?  Neither side
loses, people are safer and no questions about repairs....etc.

4. speed bumps, not a fan but there is no doubt it slows traffic, certainly it does at the jetty whether
I'm in the car, golf cart or my bike.  They would slow traffic and maybe decrease its usage as a
main throughway.  I would guess one or two would be all that is needed.

I thank you for your consideration of these thoughts and questions.  My vote would be for option #3 if that
is even an option.  
I travel for my job so am unable to attend the Jan 23, 2024 city council meeting.  I wish you all the best in
this important decision-making.

Until soon
Louise

(Lela) Louise  and Bill Wohlford
321 Bayshore Dr
Venice, FL 34285
cell 937-620-1490

mailto:lbwohlford@yahoo.com
mailto:citycouncil@venicefl.gov
mailto:KWeeden@venicefl.gov
mailto:boardandcouncilmessages@venicefl.gov
https://aka.ms/LearnAboutSenderIdentification


From: Ron, Judy Lambert
To: City Council; Kathleen Weeden
Cc: Board and Council Messages
Subject: Proposed Sidewald on Bayshore Drive
Date: Monday, January 15, 2024 12:04:55 PM

You don't often get email from ronjudlam@gmail.com. Learn why this is important

Caution: This email originated from an external source. Be Suspicious of Attachments,
Links and Requests for Login Information

To City Council Members:
I am writing in support of the proposed sidewalk along Bayshore Drive.  I am a
walker and see many others walking, bike riding, and  running along Bayshore
Drive, most any time of day.  It is a busy street and often there are service vehicles
parked on the street, making it difficult even for motorists to pass.  I understand this
issue is on the agenda for Jan. 23 meeting.  I request that you seriously consider the
safety of all who live on or near Bayshore Drive.  Thank you.
Judy Lambert
208 Bayshore Circle
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From: Larry Humes
To: City Council
Cc: Kathleen Weeden; Board and Council Messages
Subject: Bayshore Drive sidewalk
Date: Wednesday, January 17, 2024 8:30:22 AM
Attachments: Bayshore Drive info sheet.pdf

VeniceGondolier_20230401_A01_4 Bayshore safety.pdf

You don't often get email from lhumes240@gmail.com. Learn why this is important

Caution: This email originated from an external source. Be Suspicious of Attachments,
Links and Requests for Login Information

Dear Council Members:

I know you have received letters by a few residents regarding the proposed
sidewalk to be built on Bayshore Drive. I am sure the opinions range from
“there is no problem here, just leave it alone,” to “let’s avoid a tragedy here
before one occurs.” While I am one of those who believe the issue is worth
taking a closer look, allow me to suggest a different approach.

Bayshore Drive was built in the early 1950s to accommodate the newly platted
Bayshore Estates. What was designed as a 9-foot access road for new residents
now serves as a heavily-traveled cut-through for site seekers and multiple
commercial vehicles forced to share the road with all manner of pedestrians.

Last year, officers from the Venice Police Department were invited by some of
us to investigate the issue and determine if there was a probable risk of injury.
They felt that there was and shared their concern with the city’s engineering
department who concurred. As a result, funds were allocated in this year’s
budget by you to build a sidewalk on a yet-to-be determined side of the road.

Which brings us to the present, and what began as an invitation to evaluate the
potential risk to one of divisiveness among some residents. This comes down to
the natural tension between the rights of individual homeowners and the desire
to seek the “common good” and do what best serves the needs of the
community.
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BAYSHORE DRIVE VENICE FL
Located .2 miles North of Venice Avenue, the extension of Harbor Drive and a designated bike 
path transforms our residential street into a main thoroughfare on Venice Island.  For the safety of 
residents and tourists there are 3 main issues that desperately need to be addressed.


   #1 SAFETY OF PEDESTRIANS


Solution:
1. Install sidewalks on at least one side of Bayshore


Large number of pedestrians navigate Bayshore Drive daily


There are no sidewalks on either side of Bayshore Drive


The narrow road width makes navigating Bayshore safely on 
foot impossible.  


Service vehicle have no space to pull off road, causing pe-
destrians to walk out into the middle of the road.


Speed and stop signs go unnoticed by drivers on Bayshore 
putting pedestrians in even greater danger.


   #2 BIKE TRAFFIC


Solution:
1. Install sidewalks on at least one side of Bayshore 
to remove pedestrian traffic from road.


2. Install bike lanes


3. Remove Bayshore Drive as designated bike route


Large number of cyclist follow Bayshore as designated 
Island Bike Route.  Skill and speed level of cyclist add 
to the safety issue.


Cyclists speeds range from “Grandma” on a three 
wheeler going 3 miles an hour to “Tour de France” rid-
ers going over 20 miles an hour.  Faster rides have to 
pass slower riders in the midst of pedestrians, parked 
service vehicles and general traffic.


   #3 SPEED OF DRIVING TRAFFIC


Solution:
1. Install speed humps near stop signs.  Speed humps 
will at least slow drivers as they approach stop signs


The stop signs at the intersection of Bayshore and Tar-
pon and Bayshore and Bayshore Circle are disobeyed 
on a very regular basis by motorists and bicyclist alike.  
If we are lucky drivers roll through them, but more 
often then not these stop signs are blown through.


The 25 mile and hour speed limit is simply ignored.


Please see general photos from Bayshore Drive on back







Typical Day on Bayshore Dr.


Harbor Drive funneling into Bayshore Drive







97’ of side walks, bike lanes center median
funnel into 20’ of road way only on Bayshore Drive


80% reduction in available space with a negligible deduction in pedestrian, bike and vehicle traffic
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Hall clock 
be replaced?
PAGE 3A


By BOB MUDGE
SENIOR WRITER


 VENICE — There won’t be 
an International Chalk Festival 
this year. However, founder 
Denise Kowal is already work-
ing at bringing the event back 
in 2024 … but not in Venice.


The Venice Municipal 
Airport is the preferred site 
for the event because of  the 
amount of  pavement that 
artists can use for pictures at 
the festival grounds, she said.


“We love Venice,” she said.
Due to Hurricane Ian, 


the area was off  limits last 
October, when “the largest 
Chalk Festival we did, ever,” 
was scheduled to take place, 
she said. 


It has been back in operation 
for several months. The 
real problem, Kowal said, is 
that the 14,000-square-foot 
warehouse on Base Avenue 
she’d been renting has been 
leased to a diff erent tenant.


It was the event’s offi  ce 
and storage facility. Putting 
the event on at the airport is 
impossible without it, she said, 
and she hasn’t been able to fi nd 
another space in Venice.


“Now we don’t have anything 
at all,” she said, though she 
added that the new tenant, 


Venice Mercato, has been 
accommodating during the 
move.


There was still a festival in 
October, but it was a scaled-
down version in Sarasota 
because she couldn’t fi nd 
alternative venues in Venice, 
Kowal said. 


That event had “nothing 
to do with anything we had 
planned in Venice,” she said. 


Chalk Festival leaving Venice, set for Sarasota
Loss of warehouse 


makes Venice 


airport site 


untenable for event


FILE PHOTO


Aslin Bikfalvy, right, fends off  a Roman chariot at the April 
2022 Venice Chalk Festival.


More information
To learn more about the 


Chalk Festival, including 


sponsorship, volunteer or 


artist opportunities, email 


info@chalkfestival.org.


STAFF REPORT


VENICE — A 14-year-
old student has been 
arrested for allegedly 
threatening violence 
against his school, Venice 
Police reported Thursday.


The arrest happened 
early Thursday, it noted 
in a news release.


The teenage boy 
threatened to “commit a 
shooting at his school,” it 
noted.


He attends Student 
Leadership Academy 
along Field Avenue in the 
city.


“Investigators de-
termined the juvenile 
was upset with another 
student and told students 
his desire to commit a 
shooting and not to come 
to school the following 
day,” the news release 
stated. “When confronted 
by one of  the witnesses, 
the defendant claimed he 
was just joking.”


Investigators learned 
the teenager previously 
made “similar threat-
ening statements” 
investigated by Student 


Leadership Academy 
administrators, it said.


“We thank the youths 
that came forward with 
this information. We 
take threats such as 
these very seriously,” the 
news release stated. “We 
encourage parents to talk 
to their children about 
the seriousness of  the 
words they use. Children 
need to understand the 
seriousness and potential 
ramifi cations of  making 
fl ippant comments such 
as these.”


Student Leadership 
Academy gave a limited 
statement on Thursday 
afternoon.


“At this time, we are 
not able to comment on 
open investigations,” 
Principal Jonathan 
Cooley wrote in an email. 
“SLA will continue to 
coordinate with the 
Venice Police Department 
regarding this inci-
dent. Administrative 
action is pending the 
outcome of  the criminal 
investigation.”


Venice Police noted 
the investigation is 
continuing.


“Anyone with any 
information regarding 
this investigation is asked 
to call VPD at 941-486-2444 
regarding case 23-0478.”


Cops: Venice 
student made threat 


against school
Officials say 


teen had made 


threats before


By BOB MUDGE
SENIOR WRITER


 VENICE — When residents 
along Bayshore Drive, on the north 
side of  the island, complained in 
2017 about safety problems posed 
by traffi  c on their street, the city 
installed stop signs at several 
intersections.


But the safety problems still 
remain. 


Tuesday, several Bayshore 
residents appeared before the City 
Council, asking for changes to be 


made to their community before 
somebody gets seriously hurt.


“It’s a matter of  time,” Phillip 
Hamilton said.


They were hoping that the 
matter would be addressed at the 
Council’s workshop on the fi ve-year 
Capital Improvement Program on 
Thursday, but it wasn’t.


Harbor Drive becomes Bayshore 
Drive north of  Tarpon Street, 
going from four lanes divided by a 
median, mostly with sidewalks and 
bike lanes, to two 9.5-foot lanes — 
no median, no sidewalks, no bike 
lanes.


As it loops around the northern 
part of  the island, it off ers a scenic 
view of  Roberts Bay. That makes 
it popular for “rubbernecking,” 
Hamilton said, drawing more 


vehicles than just the ones driven 
by residents and the people who 
provide services to them.


It’s a “dangerous mix” that also 
includes “trucks, service vehicles, 
construction vehicles, motorcycles, 
motorized scooters, pedestrians, 
pet walkers, strollers, wheelchairs, 
runners, bicyclists, bicycle clubs 
and golf  carts,” Ed Eliopoulos said. 
“Everyone is on that road at the 
same time all together.”


They’re all using the street 
because there are open swales, not 
shoulders, along much of  Bayshore, 
he said.


That makes it diffi  cult for people 
to get out of  the way of  vehicles, 
Sam Humphreys said, especially if  


Bayshore residents raise safety issues again
Road isn’t 


wide enough to be 


shared, they say


PHOTO PROVIDED


When Harbor Drive North transitions into Bayshore 
Drive, it goes from four lanes to two, with no 
sidewalks or bike lanes. Residents say the lack of 
them makes the road unsafe.


By RONALD DUPONT JR.
GONDOLIER EDITOR


W restling control of  the 
volcano island of  Iwo 
Jima from Japan in 


1945 was supposed to take just 
two days.


When Marine Nils Mockler 
arrived on the island well after 
those two days had passed, he 
knew the United States was in 
for a fight of  its life.


On the island, the U.S. com-
mand center was in a blast 
crater. 


“It was completely disorga-
nized,” Mockler, now 96, said in 
a speech Wednesday in Venice. 
“Nobody knew what was going 
on.”


And then … “the smell of  rot-
ted, burned bodies was so bad.”


Mockler’s eyes welled up with 
tears as he spoke of  the battle 
in a presentation at the Royal 
Coachman community. He 


SEE CHALK, 6A


SEE ROAD, 6A


Venice Marine, 96, 


says early battle 


was ‘chaos’


PHOTO BY RONALD DUPONT JR.


World War II veteran Nils Mockler speaks about the battle for Iwo 
Jima during his presentation Wednesday.SEE MARINE, 8A


REMEMBERING
THE CHAOS OF IWO JIMA
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“We totally created that even in a week. 
It was super challenging.”


There were artists already in town, 
she said, but without pavement to work 
on, they created pictures on bulky 
30-foot canvases that had to be stored 
every night so they wouldn’t be stolen.


The artists were exhausted 
afterward, she said.


On the plus side, the mobile art could 
be displayed at a one-day show at the 
John and Mable Ringing Museum 
of  Art, and it’s now in storage in 
Sarasota for future use — possibly in a 
3-D museum Kowal said she wants to 
establish in the county.


The festival’s finances also took a hit 
thanks to Ian, she said.


She said she got notice of  the need 
to cancel the Venice event just after 
placing an order for flowers for a first-
time feature called “Florial Infloriata,” 
which was to showcase artists whose 
media are natural items such as flowers 
or sand.


The order was quickly canceled but 


money was lost on hotel reservations 
and plane tickets, she said.


Neither a smaller festival in Venice 


in April that was the first since the 
pandemic nor the October event 
in Sarasota made any money, she 


said, and the Venice event lost about 
$170,000.


But she’s pressing ahead, though to 
the public the festival is on hold for 
now.


Kowal said it will probably be 
September or October before plans for 
the next international event firm up. 
It will be in Sarasota, where the event 
began, and will be preceded by smaller 
local events, she said, including some 
in Venice, though no details about 
those are available yet either.


“We can never recreate what we did 
at the airport,” she said. “It’s never 
going to be the same.”


Other things are in the works 
too, according to ChalkFestival.org, 
including adding 100 paintings to the 
Avenue of  Art in Sarasota; organizing 
the debut of  Floralia Infiorata; and 
creating a Chalk Festival legacy film.


When it returns in 2024, the 
International Chalk Festival will have 
familiar elements but “we’ll continue to 
do new things,” Kowal said.


“Things are forever changing,” she 
said. “Here it is, changing again.”


CHALK
FROM PAGE 1A
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Chalk drawings, such as this one by Devyn Wensley, look like actual museum 
canvas paintings laid on the ground.


there’s “a sprinkler on, 
or the lawn’s just been 
treated or there’s a big 
dog who’s very protective 
of  his property.”


She said she’s had 
vehicles pass by so close 
that she could touch 
them.


Service vehicles park 
on the street if  there isn’t 
room in the driveway of  
the customer’s house, 
forcing everyone to 
navigate around them, 
Eliopoulos said.


And drivers don’t share 
the road, he added.


“They’d rather hit a 
pedestrian on foot than 
cross the yellow line,” he 
said.


Speeding remains a 
problem, with rolling 
“stops” common, Danny 
Piper said.


Humphreys said that 
one of  the stop signs 
installed several years ago 
is in her front yard, “so 
we have a front-row seat, 
basically, of  how many 
people apparently feel 
stop signs are optional.”


They’ve had to replace 
their mailbox three times, 
including once when it 
was “obliterated” and the 
car lost a mirror, she said.


“We need something 
more,” she said.


Rasah Gonzales said 
that her kids were 
witnesses when a 
speeding car killed her 
sister’s therapy dog in 
front of  their house.


“We are not the only 
people on our street who 
have lost a pet,” she said.


They have to walk their 
dog in the street, she said, 
and it lunges at every 


vehicle because “he’s 
afraid we’re going to get 
killed.”


A driver distracted 
by a banyan tree across 
the street almost hit her 
12-year-old son’s friend in 
their yard and “I haven’t 
had that child over since 
because I’m afraid I’m 
going to get him killed,” 
she said.


Residents offered 
several potential 
remedies, including a 
sidewalk on at least one 
side of  the street; making 
Bayshore a one-way 
street; or installing speed 
humps.


Gonzales preferred the 
latter idea, saying that 
speed humps would slow 
people down, while a 
one-way street would just 
shift the problem to side 
streets.


Speed humps installed 
in the neighborhood west 
of  Sarasota Memorial 
Hospital-Sarasota slowed 
traffic there, Joan Piper 
said. But even a bike lane 
on each side of  Bayshore 
would help, she said.


“It’s out of  control,” she 
said.


Some residents renewed 
their earlier request.


“Sidewalks are what 
we’re after,” Danny Piper 
said, because the road 
itself  wasn’t meant to be 
shared.


Even a sidewalk on 
just one side would help, 
Eliopolous said. He would 
also support the one-way 
option, noting that there 
would be room for a 4-foot 
bike lane as well as a 
sidewalk.


“We recognize that 
we don’t have all the 
answers,” he said.


ROAD
FROM PAGE 1A
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CITY OF VENICE
NOTICE OF INTENT TO


CONSIDER ADOPTION OF
CITY OF VENICE


Ordinance No. 2023-04/Comprehensive
Plan Amendment Petition No. 22-63CP


Annual Data Update
NOTICE is hereby given that the City Council of the City of Venice, Florida
will hold a public hearing beginning at 9:00 a.m., or shortly thereafter, on
April 11, 2023, in Council Chambers, City Hall, 401 West Venice Avenue,
Venice, Florida. The meeting will also be simultaneously broadcast live on
the City’s website (https://venice.legistar.com/Calendar.aspx).


City Council will consider and act upon adoption of the following proposed
city ordinance:


Ordinance No. 2023-04:
AN ORDINANCE OF THE CITY OF VENICE, FLORIDA, AMENDING
THE 2017-2027 COMPREHENSIVE PLAN PURSUANT TO PETITION
NO. 22-63CP TO INCORPORATE THE ANNUAL UPDATE OF DATA ON
DEVELOPMENTACTIVITYWITHIN THEMIXEDUSE FUTURELANDUSE
CATEGORIES IN EACH COMPREHENSIVE PLAN NEIGHBORHOOD;
PROVIDING FOR REPEAL OF ALL ORDINANCES IN CONFLICT
HEREWITH TO THE EXTENT OF SUCH CONFLICT; PROVIDING FOR
SEVERABILITY; AND PROVIDING AN EFFECTIVE DATE


This notice is published pursuant to the requirements of Section 166.041,
of the Florida Statutes; accordingly, the publication of same must be
accomplished at least ten (10) days prior to the meeting at which above
ordinances are to be considered and acted upon.


A copy of the proposed ordinance can be requested by e-mailing
MBarcia@Venicefl.gov, by phone at 941-882-7392 or by regular mail to
City Clerk’s Office, 401 W. Venice Avenue, Venice, FL 34285.


No stenographic record by a certified court reporter is made of this
meeting. Accordingly, any person who may seek to appeal any decision
involving the matters noticed herein will be responsible for making a
verbatim record of the testimony and evidence at the meeting upon which
any appeal is to be based.


All interested persons are invited to participate and be heard. Public
comment may be provided as follows: (1) attend the meeting in-person;
(2) via e-mail at CityCouncil@Venicefl.gov; or (3) by regular mail to City
Clerk Kelly Michaels, 401 W. Venice Avenue, Venice, FL 34285. Written
comments received by April 11, 2023, at 8:00 a.m. will be distributed to
the mayor, city council members, and the appropriate staff prior to the
start of the meeting.


If you are disabled and need assistance, please contact the City Clerk’s
office at least 24 hours prior to the meeting.


/s/
Kelly Michaels, MMC, City Clerk


Publish: April 1, 2023 Lic. #CGC1514713
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(941) 312-4455 • www.infinitesarasota.com


Infinite Dreams...
Infinite Possibiliti


Brian Higgins,
Owner, with
son Kyle


Build your sanctuary


We bring the showroom to you!


We’ve all been spending a lot more
time at home lately. If your home is
like most, your kitchen is likely at the
center of it all. So if you’re going to
make the biggest splash with your home
improvement dollars, it only makes
sense that you start here...in the middle
of it all: where you and your family start
your day, linger over a cup of coffee or
tea with a friend or neighbor, prepare
your meals, plan your days and gather
each evening with those you are about
most as the day winds down.


The kitchen is the heart of
your home. It deserves to be
just right.
And when your kitchen is just right, your
bath & powder rooms are the next stop.
We can help you make them the special
spaces you envision too.


You’ve got big ideas.
We specialize in bringing them to life.


If we do have the privledge of coming into your
home during these stay-at-home times, we have put


extensive guidelines in place to guarantee
everyone’s safety.


Hurricane Windows
& Doors for added
Energy Savings, Safety
& Peace of Mind
With impact windows
and doors, your family is
protected from hurricane
winds and rain. Giving you
peace of mind knowing you
are investing in your most
valuable asset.


AMERICAN MADE PRODUCTS Senior and Veteran Discounts


Start your dream kitchen or
bath today.


FREE with Every Replace or Reface!
Granite Countertop NO


GIMMICK
ZONE


YouWill Always
Be Given Our Best


Price First!


Infinite Home Improvements
7004 S.TamiamiTrail, Sarasota, FL 34231
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2 Years in a Row







Rather than focus on who is right in this debate, let me suggest that the Council
return to our original purpose: to evaluate the situation, determine if there is
significant risk to the public, and then act accordingly. I thank you for your
time spent addressing this issue, and I have faith that you will reach the correct
conclusion.

 

-- 
Larry R. Humes
324 Bayshore Drive
Venice, Florida 34285
407-595-1604



From: Sharon Mathews-Belllendir
To: City Council; sharon@rpchicago.com
Cc: Board and Council Messages
Subject: Sidewalks on Bayshore Drive
Date: Sunday, January 21, 2024 2:32:47 PM

[You don't often get email from dasnobell@sbcglobal.net. Learn why this is important at
https://aka.ms/LearnAboutSenderIdentification ]

Caution: This email originated from an external source. Be Suspicious of Attachments, Links and Requests for
Login Information

Suggestions:

-          Expand the street on both sides.  Since this is not a concrete street it may not be as costly to widen the street
on both sides with proper drainage – this would be fair to all.  This would also allow for a bit more space when lawn
and utility trucks park to service homes as well.  There may not be a need to disrupt the brick paved driveways
which many home owners had to pay for extra permits to install. AND install No Parking signs.

-          Remove the bike lane signs and redirect the bike route to Barcelona where there are established, actual ample
bike lanes on both sides of the street and very little traffic.

-

-          Replace the double yellow line with a single yellow line.  So many people fear crossing the double line
because it is actually against the law.

We at 309 Bayshore Drive have a major concern regarding putting the concrete slabs on the West side of Bayshore
Drive, down the entire street, and along our front lawns due to the potential for flooding.  That’s a lot of concrete no
matter what side of the street it is on. Water cannot be absorbed into the ground  through concrete.  When we have
had heavy rains, the swales on the west side of the street fill, they overflow into the street, and one can be walking in
one to two inches of water.  So far, through Hurricanes Irma and Ian, we have not had flooding in our home. 
Thankful for that. But water seeks it’s own level and I would rather it not be at my front door.   Once this concrete is
installed there is no going back and I doubt there will be a recourse from the City if we do flood.

If it is going to happen then my suggestion is:

-          Most everyone who walks to Venice Ave walks on the East side of the street whereby they utilize the
sidewalk of the Catholic Church, because it takes you along and to the post office and to the shopping district.
Importantly it is also the correct way to walk, to go against the traffic.

-          Suggestion is to build a sidewalk that falls in line with the church sidewalk on the East side of Harbor taking
it down Bayshore Drive.  The statement was made that people would have to cross the street at the corner of
Bayshore and Tarpon to get to the Church sidewalk.  That is one crossing which is established and has a stop sign.  
Just need people to respect and obey the stop sign.

Whatever the outcome, I would also ask that everyone respect their neighbors concerns regarding their home and
property. If you would not want it for yourself then maybe it should not be for others.

I have faith the City Engineers will do what is best.

mailto:dasnobell@sbcglobal.net
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Sharon Bellendir



From: Bobbie Haehlen
To: City Council
Cc: Board and Council Messages
Subject: Sidewalk on Bayshore Drive
Date: Saturday, January 13, 2024 4:27:43 PM

[You don't often get email from bobbiehaehlen@gmail.com. Learn why this is important at
https://aka.ms/LearnAboutSenderIdentification ]

Caution: This email originated from an external source. Be Suspicious of Attachments, Links and Requests for
Login Information

YES! YES! YES!  Please take care of the pedestrians and put in a sidewalk.  I am 80 years old and my husband is
almost 89 and walks with a cane.  Our home is located at 333 Bayshore Drive on the west side of the street and close
to Bayside.  Ever since we moved here 13 years ago we’ve been truly apprehensive about walking the long block
from our house to the block closer to town that has a sidewalk.  The cars drive very fast and I can walk on a
neighbors lawn when necessary but my husband can’t.  Who would believe that a street just 2 blocks away from a
major intersection that has a traffic light would not have a sidewalk?  We are fortunate to have a perfect location for
walking downtown but it is so very dangerous.  We worry about all our visitors and others when they wander
downtown.  How ridiculous it would be to drive that short of distance so alas people walk it regardless of safety
issues.

Of course no one wants a sidewalk on their side of the street!  Many residents have beautiful vegetation and have
invested a lot of money and effort to beautify in front of their homes, ourselves included.  With that thought in mind,
the closest the sidewalk could be to the street the better.

My husband and I for years have advocated to have a sidewalk on Bayshore Drive. We could not live with ourselves
if someone got hit by a vehicle because we didn’t want to give up part of our landscape.

Bobbie and Jim Haehlen
333 Bayshore Drive

Sent from my iPad

mailto:bobbiehaehlen@gmail.com
mailto:citycouncil@venicefl.gov
mailto:boardandcouncilmessages@venicefl.gov
https://aka.ms/LearnAboutSenderIdentification

	01.14.24 Eliopoulos Bayshore
	01.14.24 Wohlford Bayshore changes
	01.15.24 Lambert Bayshore
	01.17.24 Humes Bayshore sidewalks
	01.21.24 matthews sidewalks Bayshore
	0113.24 Haehlen Bayshore sidewalks

